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At 3:00 p.m. on the second day of the Great Works, all the participants gathering separately at the main 

hall and small hall and offered a prayer of gratitude in unison followed by a round of applause in 

appreciation of Heavenly Parent, True Parents, Hyo-jin nim, Heung-jin nim, Dae Mo nim, and the 

absolute good spirits. Then all the staff members and brothers and sisters from around the world also 

shared their gratitude with each other. 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 

President Gi-seong Lee conveyed testimonies from local members who experienced heavenly grace while 

attending the online CheonBo Great Works Commemorating the 8th Anniversary of the Holy Ascension. 

And he offered a benediction prayer, saying, "The foundation for this victory is the prayer vigil 

jeongseong which has been offered at the Jeongshim Won every day." Following that, Vice President 

Myong-kwan Lee took the stage and brought the schedule to a formal close with three cheers of "Eog-

Mansei." 

 

 

 


